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     May 31, 2023 
 
 
 

Christopher Angier  
Saint-Gobain Performance Plastics    
One Sealants Park 
Granville, NY  12832 
 
RE: Comments on Former Chemfab 2022 Annual Monitoring Report: Corrective Action Areas-

Operable Unit B Report, Prepared by Barr Engineering, North Bennington and Bennington, 
Vermont (SMS Site #20164630) 

 
Dear Mr. Angier: 
 
The Vermont Agency of Natural Resources (ANR), Sites Management Section (SMS) has received 
and reviewed the Barr Engineering March 2023 report titled, “2022 Annual Monitoring Report: 
Corrective Action Areas-Operable Unit B, North Bennington and Bennington, Vermont”.   Barr 
has done a good job of following up on the 2021 report with updates to site work that occurred 
in 2022.  Based on the information submitted in the 2022 report, the SMS has no comments on 
the report. 

 
I look forward to reviewing the 2023 report once all the work this year is complete.  Should you 
have any questions with the content of this letter, please feel free to contact me.   

 
       Sincerely, 

  
Richard Spiese, Project Manager 

       Sites Management Section 
Cc: Mary Sands, Barr Engineering 
 Kirk Moline, CT Male 
 Kristen Schimpke, Barr Engineering 
 Gary Remple, Barr Engineering 
  
   

State of Vermont 
Department of Environmental Conservation 
Waste Management and Prevention Division 
1 National Life Drive – Davis 1 
Montpelier  VT  05620-3704 
(802) 249-5083 
FAX (802) 828-1011 
richard.spiese@vermont.gov 


